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Question 

Has there been any changes to department and agency social media or protocols about staff 
access and usage of YouTube; online social media, such as Facebook, MySpace and Twitter; 
and access to online discussions forums and blogs since publication of the Australian Public 
Service Commission’s Circular 2012/1: Revisions to the Commission's guidance on making 
public comment and participating online?  If yes, please explain and provide copies of any 
advice that has been issue.  If no, please explain why not. 

 
Answer 

As noted in response to this same question in February 2012, the department is not part of the 
Australian Public Service but uses the Australian Public Service Commission’s circulars and advices 
as guidance materials when appropriate or as directed. 
 
The department has had a Policy on Making Public Comment since November 2003.  In December 
2010, the policy was updated to include information about online communication including the use of 
social media for work purposes and highlights the risks associated with employees making comments 
online in a personal capacity on public issues. 
 
Use of online communication tools on the Parliamentary Computer Network (PCN) is also described 
by the department’s Policy of the Use of Departmental Resources. 
 
The policies are attached as previously provided. 

  




















